
Board of Health Minutes 

January 17, 2017 

 

 

The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with Ms. Amodei, Mr. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present. 

 

The minutes of the meeting of December 6, 2016 and January 3, 2017 were approved as written. 

 

Rabies Waiver Request  

 

The Board reviewed information submitted to them for a request to waive a rabies shot for a 

French Bulldog named Gabby.  Their Veterinarian recommended that because the dog has a 

specific disease, the rabies vaccine would compromise the pet’s health.  An antibody titer was 

ran on Gabby and the results were that she has an antibody level of 0.7 IU/ml  Antibody levels 

are found to be protective in human models of proven rabies exposure cases of greater than 0.5 

IU/ml and has been found to be 100% protective in human models of proven rabies exposure 

cases.   

 

The Board approved the request based on the submitted information. 

 

573 Main Street – Dumont 

 

The septic plan was reviewed and approved by the Board subject to a well arc to the neighbors 

well is placed on the as built plan.    

 

The septic permit was signed.   

 

Lot 6 Pond Street - NK Lanhue Trust 

 

This plan was before the Board at the last meeting and was not approved due to the absence of 

the identification of distances between trenches. It was noted on the plan but was not noted on 

the actual design of the trenches.  The Board confirmed that the information was now on the plan 

between the trenches and approved it and signed the septic permit. 

 

Transfer Station – Trash Haulers 

 

The Board will work on a list of questions for their meeting to be asked to two representatives of  

trash and recycling companies about difference alternatives available to the Town to collect and 

dispose trash. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M. 

 

 

 


